
 
 
      July 10, 2014 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Joseph W. Shea 
Vice President, Nuclear Licensing 
Tennessee Valley Authority 
1101 Market Street, EB 9W 
Chattanooga, TN 37402-2801  
 
SUBJECT: ORDER RESPONSE FOR IMPLEMENTATION OF ADDITIONAL SECURITY 

MEASURES AND FINGERPRINTING FOR UNESCORTED ACCESS FOR 
WATTS BAR NUCLEAR PLANT INDEPENDENT SPENT FUEL STORAGE 
INSTALLATION (EA 14-044) 

 
Dear Mr. Shea: 
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC or the Commission) issued the referenced 
Security Order (EA 14-044), which modified the general license for your proposed independent 
spent fuel storage installation (ISFSI), on April 21, 2014.  The Order required a response within 
20 calendar days, or by May 12, 2014.  Discussions were held last week with members of your 
staff regarding Tennessee Valley Authority’s (TVA) failure to respond in a timely manner to the 
ISFSI Security Order as required.   
 
Based on the discussions with your staff, we expect to be in receipt of your response to the 
subject Order very soon.  The NRC has determined that TVA’s failure to respond to the Order in 
a timely manner does not warrant enforcement action at this time.  The timeliness of the 
response did not impact public health and safety, the environment, or common defense and 
security.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/RA/ 
 
Mark Lombard, Director 
Division of Spent Fuel Storage and Transportation 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
   and Safeguards 

 
Docket No.:  72-1048 

 



 

 

Mr. Joseph W. Shea    July 10, 2014 
Vice President, Nuclear Licensing 
Tennessee Valley Authority 
1101 Market Street, EB 9W 
Chattanooga, TN 37402-2801  
 
SUBJECT: ORDER RESPONSE FOR IMPLEMENTATION OF ADDITIONAL SECURITY 

MEASURES AND FINGERPRINTING FOR UNESCORTED ACCESS FOR 
WATTS BAR NUCLEAR PLANT INDEPENDENT SPENT FUEL STORAGE 
INSTALLATION (EA 14-044) 

 
Dear Mr. Shea: 
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC or the Commission) issued the referenced 
Security Order (EA 14-044), which modified the general license for your proposed independent 
spent fuel storage installation (ISFSI), on April 21, 2014.  The Order required a response within 
20 calendar days, or by May 12, 2014.  Discussions were held last week with members of your 
staff regarding Tennessee Valley Authority’s (TVA) failure to respond in a timely manner to the 
ISFSI Security Order as required.   
 
Based on the discussions with your staff, we expect to be in receipt of your response to the 
subject Order very soon.  The NRC has determined that TVA’s failure to respond to the Order in 
a timely manner does not warrant enforcement action at this time.  The timeliness of the 
response did not impact public health and safety, the environment, or common defense and 
security.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/RA/ 
 
Mark Lombard, Director 
Division of Spent Fuel Storage and Transportation 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
   and Safeguards 

 
Docket No.:  72 1048 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Distribution via ListServ  
DISTRIBUTION:  
SFST r/f NMSS r/f DNS r/f NSIR r/f OEWEB OEMAIL 
DFurst, OE JPoole, NRR DGarner, NSIR MFranke, RII JNguyen, NMSS SMoore, NMSS 
 
ADAMS package no: ML14183A395  

OFC: SFST:PM  SFST:LA  STST:DD  SFST: D    
NAME: SKoenick for 

RWharton 
WWheatley via email MLombard for AHsia MLombard  

DATE: 7/2/14 07/10/14 7/10  /14 07/ 10/14  
           

      

      

C = COVER E = COVER & ENCLOSURE N = NO COPY  OFFICIAL RECORD COPY 


